

Proposed Water Ordinance Additions:

All new wells, if approved by planning commission or zoning administrator and must be constructed in accordance with State & Health Department requirements.
Any resident or business owner that currently has a well, must notify the City by July 1, 2023.
All existing wells with permit, must provide the city with the proper approved permit documentation by July 1, 2023.
All existing wells without permit must have verification that it has been properly constructed, which means have it inspected and approved by local Health Department by July 1, 2023.
If a well is deemed improperly constructed, it must be capped and abandoned in accordance with State & Health Department guidelines.

